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First 2024 Primary Election  
Ballots in the Mail 

 
Hillsborough County, FL - Today, Hillsborough 
County Supervisor of Elections Craig Latimer 
sent 2,590 Primary Election ballots to absent 

military and overseas voters, and his office is preparing to send out more than 152,000 
ballots to domestic voters on July 18.  
 
Vote By Mail ballots are only available to registered voters who request one. The deadline 
to register to vote (if not already registered) or change party affiliation for the Primary 
Election is July 22. Florida voters have until August 8 to request a Vote By Mail ballot. 
 
“I encourage voters who want to vote by mail to make their request as soon as possible. 
And it’s so easy. Voters can submit the request online at VoteHillsborough.gov or call my 
office to make their request,” said Supervisor Latimer.  
 
Voters will need to provide their Florida Driver License, Florida ID or the last four digits of 
their social security number when making the request.  
 
For this Primary Election, voters receive a Republican, Democratic or nonpartisan ballot, 
depending on their party affiliation. Voters can see what will be on their ballot by visiting 
VoteHillsborough.gov and looking up their sample ballot. All ballots include nonpartisan 
races for school board and judges, and a Universal Primary Contest for public defender. 
Universal Primary Contests occur when all candidates in a race represent the same party 
and would be unopposed in the General Election.   
 
Voters who prefer to vote in person can plan to vote during Early Voting or on Election Day. 
Early Voting in Hillsborough County is August 5 – 18, 10 a.m. to 6 p.m., and Election Day is 
August 20, 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. More information, including the locations of the Early Voting 
sites and an Election Day precinct finder, is available at VoteHillsborough.gov.  
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